MINUTES OF THE NOVEMBER 9, 2020 MEETING OF THE

MARYLAND BOARD FOR PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS


Date:    

November 9, 2020 
Place: 

Access Using Video Conferencing

meet.google.com/pkm-ddmy-abd

Phone:  1-617-675-4444

PIN:  245 875 122 7787#
Time:    


11:00 a.m.
Present:

John V. Mettee III, Chair, Professional Land Surveyor



Thomas M. Orisich, Professional Land Surveyor
Tammy L. Rollins, Consumer Member



T.J. Frazier, Professional Land Surveyor



Jeanne Lentejas Nebre, Professional Land Surveyor



Dereck McLaughlin, Consumer Member 
Other:


Joseph Cullingford, Executive Director

Milena Trust, Board Counsel

Carla Marie Zamon, Assistant Executive Director




Cynthia Geoghegan, Board Specialist 

Frazier West, Investigator




Eric Cooper (MSS) President-Elect 




Rob J., Member of the Public

Absent:                    None

CALL TO ORDER
John Mettee, III called the meeting to order at 11:03 a.m.
APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Motion (I) was made by Thomas Orisich and seconded by Dereck McLaughlin, and then unanimously carried by the Board to approve the minutes, with corrections, of the meeting held on October 7, 2020. 
COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT

03-LS-20 Awaiting further information from the complainant
04-LS-20 On Administrative Hold (Pending Civil Proceeding)
01-LS-21 Waiting on response from Surveyor
02-LS-21 Still investigating, need more evidence from complainant
Motion (II) was made by Tammy Rollins, seconded by T.J. Frazier, and then carried unanimously by the Board to accept the Complaint Committee Report.
CORRESPONDENCE


Request for waiver for one applicant, which was denied. Mr. Cullingford will send a letter.
NEW BUSINESS 
Mr. Orisich inquired if the new regulations would allow the Board to fine a Photogrammetrist for unlicensed practice or take a license away if they do not follow standards of practice. Ms. Trust says it’s only the beginning of a long regulation process. We need to pass a bill for this and it won’t be an easy task to enforce. Tom Orisich stated that a construction company needs to “Ground Truth” (Quality Control Check) the land before accepting the aerial photographer’s topographical map, or it is their fault when there are issues.
Ms. Milena Trust asked Joe to resend the Practice Act to the Board for continual review and modifications.
OLD BUSINESS
Mr. Cullingford requested that the Board provide him with NCEES award recommendations during the December meeting.  He further added that he would need draft comments shortly after that so that he could put the award packet together.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT 


Mr. Cullingford will send out next year’s meeting dates. The first board meeting in 2021 is scheduled for January 6th. Mr. Cullingford notified the Board that the 
Deputy Commissioner will be leaving O&P and moving to a new position in the Commerce Department. Mr. John Mettee asked if there was information on when office would open again, and Mr. Cullingford said there was no word at this time.
.
BOARD COUNSEL REPORT



Ms. Milena Trust said the next Session Meeting will be virtual and different because they are trying to limit the number of bills. She will continue to update the Board as more information becomes available.  Mr. Orisich asked if they would be able to testify on the Practice Act bill and Ms. Trust said yes.
MARYLAND SOCIETY OF SURVEYORS
Mr. Eric Cooper, Jr., President-Elect of the Maryland Society of Surveyors (MSS), reported that he is hoping to get the practice act bill in legislature and move forward. He also stated that they are setting up educational opportunities. 
Applications for Review


 There are no applications this month.
OTHER BUSINESS

Next Meeting is December 2, 2020. 

EXECUTIVE SESSION - None
ADJOURNMENT


There being no further business to discuss, Motion (III) was made by Mr. Thomas Orisich, seconded by Mr. T.J. Frazier and unanimously carried by the Board to adjourn the meeting at 11:46 a.m.
Approved:    ___x____ without corrections 
_______ with corrections
Signature on File
John V. Mettee, III. Board Chairman
Date:
  12/02/2020
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